OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA

Notice is hereby given that the Public Works Committee of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will
hold a regular Public Works Meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below.

AMENDED

Meeting of the: Public Works Committee of the City of Stoughton
Date /Time: Tuesday, June 17, 2014 @ 6:00 PM
Location: Hall of Fame Room, City Hall (lower level) — 381 E. Main St, Stoughton, WI 53589
Members: Ron Christianson, Tom Majewski - Chair, Tom Selsor, Tim Swadley — Vice Chair, Mayor Doni
Olson
Item # CALL TO ORDER
1. Communications : EAB Update, Turf Management Update
2. Reports; Activity, Yardwaste, Street Opening
Item # OLD BUSINESS
3. Single Use Plastic Bag Update
Item # NEW BUSINESS
4, Approve Minutes of May 20, 2014
5. Approve 2014 Street Construction Pulverization & Overlay Projects
6. R-80-2014 Special Assessments — Williams Drive
7. Future Agenda Items — Joint Meeting With Public Safety; Snow Emergency
Ordinance and Traffic Management Policy
ADJOURNMENT
ec: Council Members, City Leadership Team, City Attorney Matthew P. Dregne,

Library Administrative Assistant Sarah Monette, Interim Clerk Kim Richmond, Tim Onsager
Stoughton School District, Deb Blaney, Bill Livick Oregon Observer, Stoughton Newspaper/W1
State Journal/Capital Times

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE CITY COUNCIL

NOTE: For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall Building (including the elevator door)
will be locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the Fifth
Street entrance or if you are physically challenged and are in need of assistance, please call 873-
6677 prior to 4:30 p.m.




CITY OF STOUGHTON
STREET DEPARTMENT

515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589

KARL D. MANTHE

e e Street Superintendent

(608) 873-6303 Ext. 622 kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us
(608) 877-8387 Fax

www.cityofstoughton.com

Date: June 10, 2014

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent
Subject: Agenda Items

| am providing summary of agenda items for June 17, 2014 Public Works Committee Meeting. Some
items will need committee action and | have identified those items.

#1 Communications: | will provide verbal update as to EAB update and what we are doing to improve
turf in city parks. No action is needed on this agenda item.

#2 Reports: Reports are included in packet, no action needed — for information only.

#3 Single Use Plastic Bag Update: | will provide verbal update on the meeting that was held on
Wednesday June 5, 2014 with group to develop Educational Campaign to raise awareness to reducing
single use bags. No action needed.

#4 Approve Minutes of May 20, 2014: Need motion to approve minutes.

#5 Approve 2014 Street Construction Pulverization & Overlay Projects: A memo is providing in packet
detailing projects for 2014. Approval is needed for Local Road Improvement Program (LRIP)
reimbursement. Staff recommends approval to Council.

# 6 Future Agenda items: For your information, items will be placed on agenda once a joint meeting is
scheduled with Public Safety.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

@ Printed with soy ink on recycled paper






CITY OF STOUGHTON
STREET DEPARTMENT
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589
(608) 873-6303 Ext. 622

(608) 877-8387 Fax

KARL D. MANTHE
Street Superintendent
kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us

ww. cityofstoughton.com

Activity Report
Street & Parks Department
May 15-June 15,2014

My favorite season has arrived; I just love summer and the heat it brings. Some people
believe we only have 2 seasons, construction and winter. It’s true, a fair amount of
construction is scheduled for this year — but the repairs are so much needed.

Street sweepers have started second round of street sweeping. The streets are pretty
littered with all the silver maple seeds that have finally dropped. Working with residents
to notify them and get compliance with grass clippings into street.

Spray patch trailer is out weekly; crews are targeting larger potholes first, and then
catching rough areas.

No Brush collection in June, although many residents have brush placed at curb. We are
letting homeowners know that brush can be taken to yardwaste site.

Crews have started treating Ash trees for Emerald Ash Borer. Expect about 2 full weeks
will take care of treatments for this year. As of June 10, 62 Ash trees have been treated.

Contractor came in and removed 29 Ash trees that were on the high priority list. With the
excellent bid price, we were able to take advantage and have stumps removed plus
remove an additional 11 trees and stumps. (also removed 18 stumps from last year)

Street crews hauled the wood away, cleaned up from stump grinding, and put dirt and
grass seed back in holes. Dane County Parks took some of the wood for projects.

Yardwaste site continues to be busy, grass is still growing. Expect numbers to slowdown
a little once summer drought arrives. There has been 700 permits (185 permits sold last
month) sold to city residents and 103 permits (18 permits issued last month) issued to
Dunkirk residents so far this season. Security cameras have been installed at yardwaste
site to enforce illegal dumping.

S:\public works\Activity Reports\Activity Report - May 15 - June 15, 2014.doc
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Greenway mowing was started and most greenways were mowed first time around expect
for a couple that were still a too wet to have equipment get in to mow. Those locations
will be mowed once greenways dry up a little more.

Fundraiser Wood Carving Event at Syttende Mai raised about $2,100 for the Tree
Commission Wood Recycle Program.

The Fleet Maintenance Manager completed switch over to summer equipment. Fleet
Manager focusing his time performing preventive maintenance and repairs to city fleet.

Parks Department activities are in full swing, current tasks include keeping up with the
mowing as the grass is growing quickly, trash and shelter clean up (many graduation
parties), picking up branches, preparing ball diamonds, slit seeding, applying herbicide
along fences, building new dugouts at Lowell Park. The swimming pool at Troll Beach
was cleaned, new sand added, and filled for the opening scheduled for June 14th.

Other routine tasks completed during last month include; dumping trash barrels
downtown, sign repairs, take down flags along main St, cleaning fleet and garage,
monitor water levels at dam, garage safety inspections (fire extinguishers, eye wash
stations, exit lights, fall protection) repair downtown street lights and traffic signals.
Summer is here, enjoy and be safe.

Respectfully Submitted,

Karl D. Manthe

Karl D. Manthe
Street Superintendent

S:\public works\Activity Reports\Activity Report - May 15 - June 15, 2014.doc
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2014 May Yard Waste Report

May
Day of Week Users
Tues. 378
Thurs. 420
Sat. 648
Total: 1446
May 2014 Yard Waste Users
Total 1446
Tues.
26% BTues.
Sat.
45% O BThurs.
Thurs. OSat.
29%
May
Day of Week # Bags
Tues. 2038
Thurs. 1716
Sat. 2281
Total: 6035
May 2014 Yard Waste # Bags
Total 6035
anan 2281
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Public Works Committee
Tuesday May 20, 2014 at 6:00 PM
Hall of Fame Room, 381 E Main St

Members Present: Alderpersons Tom Majewski, Tim Swadley, Ron Christianson, Mayor Donna

Olson and Planning Director Rodney Scheel

Absent/ Excused: Tom Selsor

Staff:

Street Superintendent Karl Manthe, Street Department Secretary Vickie Erdahl

Guests: Alderpersons Michael Engelberger and Parks Director Tom Lynch

Call to Order: Manthe called the Public Works Meeting to order at 6:00 PM

1)

2)

Communications: Manthe stated that it was National Public Works Week and also National

EAB Awareness Week. The bids for construction were opened earlier in the day and prices
were good. e

Activity Reports: (Manthe reported)

Street sweepers were out completing first round of sweeping city. Usually takes up to three
full weeks to complete first sweeping of year. Sweepers were also out cleaning up the city
streets for Syttende Mai. E ' :

Patching potholes remains a high p,riorirtyy and crews have been out almost daily when not
raining. The spray patch machine was down for a while for repairs and repairs were
delayed due to problem with vendor getting parts shipped out.

May brush collection was completedk, last curbside brush collection until October (residents
can haul brush to yardwaste site during non collection months). Crews collected 41 truck
loads in May, as compared to 9 truck loads and 7 chipped loads in April.

Crews will start tréating 125 treyes for EAB m late May/early June. There will be a training
event from the vendor ECofJe'ct on Wednesday May 21 at 2:00 pm at Norse park.

Yardwaste site h'as been busy with the late spring and residents finally cleaning up their
yards. There has been 515 permits sold to city residents and 85 permits issued to Dunkirk
residents so far this season.

With the many rain events, crews were busy cleaning stormwater inlets. Street Foreman
Rick Gullickson monitored water levels at the Fourth Street Dam and also at Paradise
Pond. The Paradise Pond was pumped downed in early May to allow for extra storage
capacity for any additional heavy rainfall events.

Street crews also did curbside yardwaste collection for two plus weeks at the end of April.
Vacuum machine collected 500 yards of yard waste materials (grass, leaves, etc)

Crews were busy getting barricades, cones, traffic boards, picnic tables, and barrels ready
for Syttende Mai celebration. Crews work throughout the weekend performing many tasks.
Staff also assisted with getting ready for Wood Carving Event that is a fundraiser for the
Tree Commission and the Wood Recycle Program.

The Fleet Maintenance Manager was busy getting summer equipment ready for Streets
and Parks Departments and removing snow removal equipment. Fleet Manager has also
been very busy performing preventive maintenance and making repairs to city wide fleet.
With new hoist system and taking on city wide fleet, | am seeing great results from Fleet
Manger Bryce Bronstad as he has completed almost all repairs in-house.





3)

e Parks Department has a new Supervisor; John Halverson has taken over for Sean
Brusegar who left for a job in another community. Parks activities are in full swing, current
tasks include mowing, trash clean up, picking up branches, preparing ball diamonds,
aeration, fertilizing and herbicides treatments, building new dugouts at Lowell Park, and .
Finalizing plans for Norse Park Shelter Improvement Project. Crews are working on a
bindweed removal project at Schefelker Park with volunteers from Cummins. Preparing
Swimming pool for season will start after Syttende Mai.

e Other routine tasks completed during last month include: dumping trash barrels downtown,
sign repairs, cleaning fleet and garage, monitor water levels at dam, garage safety
inspections (fire extinguishers, eye wash stations, exit lights, fall protection) repair
downtown street lights and traffic signals.

e Attended Spring APWA Conference with Street Foreman Rick Gullickson

Single Use Plastic Bags: Manthe as requested checked with Madison and Eau Claire to see
what their plans were for reducing plastic bag usage. Madison is still working on the issue,
however, Eau Claire has developed a program with several phases which include; 1) Formed
a “Sustainable Bag Committee” (that included representation from multiple sources) 2)
Educating the Public, 3) Incentives and 4) Requirement Phase should all else fail.

Swadley stated that he would support the educational component and a committee that would
include residents, businesses and the Chamber. Also he would rather see incentives vs. fees.
Christianson stated that there is a lot of talk already going on about this issue and society is
heading in the direction of more recycling, however, he would support forming a committee
and an educational program to get the word out and asked if there were any grant programs
available. Manthe stated that the city currently has a recycling grant and perhaps some of
these funds could go towards a program such as purchasing canvas bags and perhaps
businesses in the community would help sponsor and put their names on the bags. Manthe
also stated that Jill Izydor and another resident have stated that they would help any way that
they can. T o

Manthe will do more research about grants and will contact Jill Izydor about being on a
committee and will report back to the Public Works Committee in June.

New Business:

4)

5)

7)

Elect Chair: Swadley nominated Majewski seconded by Christianson. Motion carried 3-0
(with Mayor voting yes)

Elect Vice-Chair: Christianson nominated Swadley seconded by Majewski. Motioned
carried 2-0.

Cemetery Board and Tree Commission Appointments: Majewski appointed Selsor to be
the representative to the Tree Commission. The Cemetery Board appointee will be assigned
at the June meeting.

Approve March 18, 2014 Meeting Minutes: Motion by Christianson seconded by
Swadley to approve minutes. Motion carried 3-0.






8)

9)

10)

11)

12)

13)

Williams Drive Reconstruction Project: This reconstruction project is {near Page St to CTH
B}. The project costs are being shared with the townships of Pleasant Springs & Dunkirk. The
city has set aside 1.2 million for the project and did not receive any grants; however, the
townships received a joint grant in the amount of $322.822. Details are still being worked out
for cost sharing. The city will pay the bills and be reimbursed by the townships.

The project consists of a water / sewer main, curb/gutter and a paved multi function path.
Depending on weather this project may need to be completed in two phases 2014 & 2015.

2014 Stormwater Project: This project is between S Van Buren St and Gjertson St. and
consists of upgrading an undersized stormwater pipe between these two streets. There are
four (4) private properties involved that the city needs obtain easement approvals fo,r which
Scheel is currently working on.

The project is tentatively scheduled for August through October 1, 2014.

2014 Construction Projects: There are various streets throughout Stoughton that will be
pulverized which will include — Palmer St {Lincoln to Smedal Dr}, Smedal Dr {Lincoln to Van
Buren St}, Lincoln {Kriedeman Dr to Eisenhower Rd}. Other streets include S Harrison St (W
Main St to Hamilton St}, Oakwood Ct {Sundt Ln to the dead-end} and Sundt Ln {Roby to
Oakwood}. The completion date for this project is the end of August.

A pedestrian island will also be installed at the intersection of Page and Wilson Streets.

Ridge and Church Streets are also being reconstruycted. There will be no angle parking on
Church Street beside the parking lot near Main Street. :

Bids for these projects were received on May 20, 2014 and now will be reviewed and awarded
in the near future. :

Truck Route Signage near Hillside and Ridge Streets: The city has received complaints
that trucks continue to use Church and Ridge St to get into the IKI facility. Hillside Ave was
widened to accommodate truck traffic. Residents have asked that this issue be resolved.
Scheel suggested that Public Works discuss possible Truck restrictions and routes for this
area. '

Motion by Majewski, seconded by Christianson to forward this signage request to the
Public Safety Committee for review and to show that the Public Works Committee
supports the request for truck route signage on Church, Lynn, Hillside and Ridge.
Motion carried 4-0 (with the Mayor voting yes)

Street Department Plan for Listol Property: Manthe explained to the new members what all
had progressed so far with this project. Manthe wanted to keep the project moving forward
and created a tentative time frame to do several aspects of the project and start the funding
process to withhold monies through the Capital Improvement Plan.

For the current year he would like to see the out buildings removed (by Street Crew or
Contractors), secure funding for purchasing the house near the property and for grading the
entire property. Christianson requested pictures of the current structures which are available —
both inside and out. Majewski requested the Planning and Public Works are to give a copy of
all documented photographs to the Landmarks Commission for their archives. The committee
wanted to know how the cost of the house at 2431 Cty Hwy A was arrived at — it is the
assessed value.

Request from Opera House to Extend Rotary Park Boundary for Fundraiser Event on
July 3-6, 2014: This request was sent from Bill Brehm to close some streets and make an
exception to rule # 8 regarding alcohol in the streets for an event. Many questions and






14)

concerns were raised by the committee such as 1) police /security available, 2) will there be a
single or double fence being put up in the area for liquor control, 3) have homeowners in the
area been contacted and signed off, 4) what about preventing younger children w/adults —
having no access to alcohol, 5) should the event be contained to the grassy area, 6) what is
being sold at the tents, 7) are they aware that glass bottles are prohibited unless permission
has been obtained and 8) concerns of what type of message is being sent — why can't
someone have a fun time without involving alcohol.

A comment was made that this event would be no different than Coffee Days where the same
type of situation is happening.

Motion by Majewski, seconded by Swadley to waive rule # 8 and forward the request to
the Public Safety Committee with a recommendation that city staff contact appropriate
organizations (Stoughton Cares) regarding the nature of the event. Motion carried 4-1
(with Christianson voting no) (Mayor Olson voted yes)

Future Agenda Items: Joint Meeting with Public Safety; Snow Emergency Ordinance and
Traffic Management Policy, E Main Street Pavement Condition, Street Closing Policy

Moved by Christianson, seconded by Swadley to adjourn meeting at 7:425 pm. Motion
carried 3-0.

Respectfully submitted by Vickie Erdahl, Admin. Asst. 5/21/14
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Date: June 10, 2014

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent
Subject: 2014 Street Construction Projects

The Street Department has many street construction projects scheduled for this year and is requesting
the approval of these projects. There is enough funding in Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) to complete
all projects, however | have discussed with Finance Director Laurie Sullivan about the need to reallocate
some of the funds to be able to complete all scheduled projects and a couple other emergency projects.

Bids for these projects were opened on Tuesday May 20, 2014. | have provided a summary of these
projects for your review.

| am requesting Public Works Committee approve the 2014 Street Construction Projects and send to
Common Council. Committee approvalis required for Local Road Improvement Program (LRIP)
reimbursement.

Church Street & Ridge Street: The bid for this construction is well below budgeting estimates due to
changes from the original project scope. The hospital is now going to use Church St (from Giles St) for
part of their campus to improve patient drop off and accommodate new emergency room/ambulance
entrance. The length of Ridge St is also being down scaled to accommodate hospital improvements.

Stoughton Utilities is the lead for this project, and the project includes improvements to water, sewer,
and storm sewer infrastructure, new street base, curb & gutter replacement and sidewalk
improvements. The bid for this project was $471,120 dollars, with the city portion being $170,000
dollars for street work and $25,380 for stormwater (entire stormwater amount assessed to Stoughton
Hospital). The 2014 CIP had $345,000 dollars allocated for this project ($200,000 Church, $145,000
Ridge). There is $175,000 dollars in funding remaining from this project.

2014 Street Pulverization & Overlay Projects: With the hard winter this past year, some changes had to
be made to the scope of 2014 Street Pulverization and Overlay Projects. The following streets are
scheduled for improvements this year; Smedal Drive, Palmer Street, Oakwood, Sundt Lane, and Lincoln
Avenue, and Racetrack Park Parking Lot. (Harrison Street was removed due to Stoughton Utilities doing
a sewer project in a few years on this street).

@ Printed with soy ink on recycled paper





The bid amount was $754,414.44 dollars for all the projects listed above. The CIP for 2014 had $498,500
dollars for these projects, $34,000 in LRIP funding, and $30,000 allocated for the Racetrack Parking Lot.

Lincoln Avenue: This is a carry-over from 2013 due to high bids that were received for this project and
there is funding from 2013 remaining for this project. Pavement is in very poor condition and project
includes, pulverization, spot curb & gutter replacement, sidewalk replacement, stormwater drainage
improvements, and hot mix asphalt.

Smedal Drive & Palmer Street: Pavement is in very poor condition on these streets and project
includes, pulverization, spot curb & gutter replacement, sidewalk replacement, stormwater drainage
improvements, and hot mix asphalt. There is Local Rod Improvement Program (LRIP) funding for this
project in the amount of 34,000 dollars.

Oakwood & Sundt Lane: Pavement is also in very poor condition on these streets and project includes,
pulverization, spot curb & gutter replacement, sidewalk replacement, stormwater drainage
improvements, and hot mix asphalt. There is no Local Road Improvement Program (LRIP) funding for
these street improvements.

Emergency Projects not included in Bid Price for 2014 Street Pulverization & Overlay

Street Department Parking Lot: This project is added as an emergency due to an inspection completed
this spring by State Department of Transportation for road salt containment. The area in front of our
salt shed has poor pavement condition 9alligator cracking, potholes) and the State is concerned about
infiltration into the sub base from salt residue. The State DOT is requiring new pavement be installed in
this area (95’ x 130’). Street crews will prep area and blacktop asphalt will be placed by contractor at a
cost of $23,600

Forton Street: Stoughton Utilities have a water main project being completed this year and to
completely finish this a street and make some stormwater improvements, the city share is $55,000
dollars for these needed improvements.

Page St Pedestrian Island: This has been requested by Police Chief Greg Leck due to a high number of
pedestrian and vehicle accident (had 1 fatality) at the intersection of N. Page Street and Wilson Street.
Cost to install Pedestrian Island on north side of intersection is $14,000.

Alley @ McFarland State Bank: The pavement condition in this section of the alley is in very poor
condition and the alley has a narrow pinch point that makes it difficult to drive thru. McFarland State
Bank has requested some improvements and has offered to pay for a portion of the improvements.
Street Department will prep area and new curb and pavement will be contracted out. Cost for
improvements is $7,000.

Please let me know if you have any questions






CITY OF STOUGHTON RODNEY J. SCHEEL
DEPARTMENT OF DIRECTOR
PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT

(608) 873-6619 wwiw.ci.stoughton.wi.us

Date: June 12, 2014
To: Public Works Committee
From: Rodney J. Scheel

Director of Planning & Development
Subject: Public Works Committee Agenda Item
R-80-2014 — Special Assessments — Williams Drive
This item declares the intent to levy special assessments to benefitting property owners along
Williams Drive between Page Street and CTH B for properties within the City of Stoughton for
curb and gutter, sidewalks, aprons, and sanitary and water laterals. This resolution sets in motion
the ability for the City to prepare the Preliminary Assessment schedule for distribution to the
property owners and sets the public hearing for July 22, 2014 at the Common Council meeting.
If you have any questions, please contact me.

ce. Mayor Donna Olson
Street Superintendent Karl Manthe





CITY OF STOUGHTON, 381 E. MAIN ST., STOUGHTON WI 53589

RESOLUTION OF THE COMMON COUNCIL

PRELIMINARY RESOLUTION DECLARING INTENT TO EXERCISE SPECIAL ASSESSMENT
POWERS UNDER SECTION 66.0701, WISCONSIN STATUTES, IN THE CITY OF STOUGHTON
FOR THE IMPROVEMENT OF SIDEWALK, CURB AND GUTTER, SANITARY SEWER LATERALS,
WATER SERVICES AND DRIVEWAY APRONS ON WILLIAMS DRIVE WITHIN THE CITY OF
STOUGHTON

Committee Action: Public Works -

Fiscal Impact:

File Number: R—-80-2014 Date Introduced: June 24, 2014

BE IT RESOLVED, by the Common Council of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin, that:

1. The City of Stoughton, by its Common Council, hereby declare its intention to
exercise its police power pursuant to Section 66.0703, Wisconsin Statutes, to levy special
assessments against some or all of the properties within the City on Williams Drive between
Page Street and CTH B, for benefits accruing to such property by the construction of Public
Improvements, including curb and gutter, sidewalks, driveway aprons, sanitary sewer laterals
and water services. The special assessments may include the direct and indirect cost of the
Public Improvements, the resulting damages, the interest on bonds or notes, charges for the
administrative staff of the City, and the cost of any engineering and legal services, and any
other items of direct or indirect cost that may reasonably be attributed to the Public
Improvements.

2. Whether the assessments will be deferred or not and whether the assessments
will be payable in installments will be determined following the completion of a final special
assessment report and following the public hearing required under Wis. Stat. § 66.0703(7).

3. The City Engineer is directed to prepare a report thereon consisting of:

a). Preliminary plans and specifications for said Public Improvements;
b). An estimate of the entire cost of the proposed Public Improvements;
c). A schedule of the proposed assessments;
d) A statement that the property against which the assessments are
proposed is benefitted.
Upon completion of such report, the City Engineer is directed to file copies thereof in the office

of the City Clerk for public inspection.
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4, Upon receiving the report of the City Engineer, the City Clerk is directed to give
notice of a public hearing on such report as required by Section 66.0703(7), Wisconsin
Statutes. The hearing shall be held within the City of Stoughton, at the Public Safety
Building in the Council Chambers, 321 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, Wisconsin on
July 22, 2014 at 7:00 p.m., or as soon after as the matter may be heard, in accordance
with Section 66.0703(7)(a), Wisconsin Statutes.

Adopted on roll call at a regular meeting of the Common Council of the City of Stoughton
held on the 22™ day of July, 2014.

Council Action: [:I Adopted D Failed Vote

Mayoral Action: D Accept I::I Veto
Donna Olson, Mayor Date
Council Action: D Override Vote
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